
ADVISING LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETING NOTES 

Monday, September 21, 2020 

Zoom Meeting 2:00 pm - 3:30 pm 

Present: Luis Vega (Chair), Tanya Boone-Holladay, Janine Cornelison, Belen Mendiola, Karen Ziegler-Lopez, Liora 
Gubkin, Todd McBride, Lisa Zuzarte, Melissa Medina Cruz, Seung Bach, Anayeli Gomez-Navarro, Ilaria Pesco, Deisy 

Mascarinas (Admin Support). 

Guests:  Brian Street (Absent) 

Action Items: 

 L. Vega will send the group the Authorization to Release Form. 
 L. Vega will send J. McCune the final decision on holds for students’ registration for the spring 21 term. 
 L. Vega will have a conversation with D. Cantrell regarding the proposed registration date for incoming 

students. 
 L. Gubkin requested for the group to send her the numbers of seats for reserved courses, if they have them. 
 M. Medina Cruz will provide numbers of students in a major who plan to transition to another major. 

Meeting began at 2:02 p.m. 

Update from statewide meeting 

¶ Some Universities are sending students to Extended University to complete units if the students are near 
graduation and are missing 2-3 units.  This action is illegal based on Executive Order 1089, article 6.   

¶ 



be affected by the new registration date.  It was suggested to invite representatives from the departments of 
Services for Students with Disabilities (SSD) and the Veterans Center.  There was also a suggestion to take this 
issue to the calendar committee and ask them to consider changing the registration dates so there is a longer gap 
between the continuing students’ registration date and incoming freshmen and transfer students’ registration date.  
The committee can also look at the impacts of financial aid and special populations.  The group agrees that this 
should be a permanent change. 

Reserved Courses (Block Scheduling/Honors) 
Advisors are running into an issue with courses being blocked for the undeclared group and the honors group.  
This year, there were 72 open seats in upper division B that the advising teams could have filled, had the seats 
been released sooner.  It was brought up that this may not be a conversation for ALT as much as it is for the people 
involved with the process and timelines.  There was a breakdown in some processes rather than the policy and we 
should move forward with meetings with the folks who are making those requests and lifting those holds and come 
up with a better agreement on numbers and timeline.  L. Gubkin will be organizing this conversation for honors 
and it is almost entirely the same people for undeclared.  The block scheduling pilot was concluded but so many 
groups got permission to continue to do block scheduling and put us back in the situation we were in before the 
pilot.  It is important that our Provost who approved these permissions that put us back in that situation is made 
aware of that and those numbers would help.  There was an assessment on block scheduling, and it was decided 
that it would not be continued.  When will we asses undeclared students continuing with the learning community



¶ T. Boone-Holladay: The students will need advising by 3 different advisors and we do not have the 
bandwidth for that.     

¶ L. Vega requested numbers from M. Medina-Cruz of students who are in a major and working towards a 
different major.   

Meeting ended at 3:30 p.m.  

 


